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DRAFT

Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary

Advisory Council



- February 15, 2011 Meeting Minutes-



Date: February 15, 2011

Time: 6:30pm 

Location: Great Lakes Maritime Heritage Center, 500 W. Fletcher Street, Alpena, MI					



MEETING ATTENDEES			

NOAA: Jeff Gray, Jean Prevo, Joey Jackson, Tane Casserley, Stephanie Gandulla, Harriet Smith, Cathy Green, Scott Purdy, Pat Labadie, Sarah Waters

State of Michigan: Wayne Lusardi

SAC Members: Don Beem, Kathleen Hubbard, Olin Joyton, Vera Kavanaugh, Jeff Kowalski, Deb Pardike, Carol Shafto, Lynda Vandusen		

SAC Alternates:  Dennis Bodem, Jim Dessenberg, Jerry Meek, Mark Upham, Chuck Wiesen 

Ex-officio Member: None

Public:  Barb Meek

Media: Patty Ramus, The Alpena News

										

WELCOME AND ACTION ITEMS

Introduction of new council member and new sanctuary staff members: 

New council member, Jeff Kowalski, County Commissioners.

New staff members Harriett Smith and Scott Purdy, Americorps Interns.



Dennis Bodem made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes.  Chuck Wiesen seconded the motion.  All were in favor.



The April constituent report assignments are:   

	Recreation – Don Beem/Mark Upham

	Thunder Bay Underwater Preserve – Joe Sobczak/Mike Lakin

	Tourism – Deb Pardike/Dennis Bodem



2011 SAC Meeting dates: 

Chuck Wiesen made a motion to approve the 2011 SAC Meeting Dates (copy attached). Vera Kavanaugh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.



Jeff Gray received an email from Ed Retherford indicating his resignation from the advisory council.  Ed was very influential in the designation process when there were concerns with recreational fishing.  Ed also worked on the 5-year management plan and boundary expansion.  Olin asked to entertain a motion to send a letter thanking him for his service on the advisory council. Dennis Bodem made a motion to send a letter to Ed. Lynda VanDusen seconded the motion.  All were in favor. Sanctuary staff will draft a letter for Olin to send on behalf of the council.





CONSTITUENT REPORTS

Sanborn Twp – Lynda VanDusen

Lynda was the summertime campground host at the Ossineke park.  During that time she gave out Great Lakes Maritime Heritage Center flyers to the campers.  Many of those campers visited the GLMHC and were very impressed that we have such a great visitor center in Alpena.  Campers at the Ossineke park are mostly repeat visitors that come back every summer and they can’t wait to come back to the GLMHC.  She had many campers ask about the glass bottom boat, and she would like flyers about the glass bottom boat to hand out as soon as they are available.



Canoers have also been coming up by shore and camping and have asked a number of times where they can go from Ossineke.  Lynda would like to see more information available for them.  



Jeff said that NEMCOG and Sea Grant are working on a water trail.  This will consist of information on where you can and can’t put in, stretches between put-ins, etc.  Jeff’s not sure of the status of the brochure/map, but he will find out and get them to Lynda when they are printed.  At this point, the guide is still in development.



City of Alpena – Carol Shafto

Carol has two constituent groups, the citizens of Alpena and the City Council.  Each time she does her report she talks to the council and the city manager.  Her favorite response came from Councilman Karshnick, he originally voted no for the sanctuary’s designation.  He says, “I have only had positive response for the Thunder Bay sanctuary, it has been a bright spot we should all embrace.”



Mayo Pro Tem Eisler – “Not only is the Sanctuary and the entire entity one of the best parts of Alpena ... the people in authority there are fine, intelligent examples of caring, concerned citizens who add immensely to the quality of life here for all of us.

It's obvious what the Sanctuary, NOAA and all the other elements bring to the area, but when one adds the  contributions of the Grays, the Greens and all the others without colors in their names, it brings an additional human element to the mix that can only be envied by other entities around the country.  We are so fortunate to have them.”



Thad Taylor –

“Here are some points relative to the impact that NOAA has on the City.

· Partnered with City on Starlight Beach restrooms/pavilion/promenade project by contributing $25,000 cash and $25,000 in kind.

· Diligent work on courting the owners of the glass bottom boat, resulting in it coming to Alpena in 2011.

· Participated in community partnership to sponsor Alpena’s Pure Michigan campaign. As I recall, they contributed a minimum of $20,000.

· Worked with the City to bring the kayak/bicycle tour operator to Alpena in 2010.

· Significant tourism impact on the community, i.e. tour buses, hotels/motels, restaurants, etc.

· Allowed use of their facility, at little or no cost, for community events such as Passport to the Arts, Intergovernmental Committee, District 6 MML meeting, change of command for Coast Guard, etc. 



Bottom line, as you know, NOAA shines a positive light on Alpena and is a valued community partner.”



Carol also stated that the City would not have the Starlight Beach improvement project if it weren’t for the support of the sanctuary.  When the new Mexican restaurant came to look at the property on the beach (former location of Hunan), they said they wouldn’t have considered opening a restaurant there if it weren’t for the City of Alpena investing in improving the beach front.



Other positive items:

	Diligent work on courting the glass bottom boat

	Community sponsorship of Pure Michigan’s ad campaign

	Kayak tour operator

	Significant tourism increase

	Use of building for meetings



Carol added that she is traveling more than ever for the city and during her visits to other locations they know all about the City of Alpena and the sanctuary.  The sanctuary is truly unique and the city is very grateful.  Carol can’t find anyone with anything negative to say about the sanctuary.  Hoping for a long future together.



GREAT LAKES STEWARDSHIP INITIATIVE (GLSI) – Scott Purdy, AmeriCorps, Education Coordinator: NE MI GLSI  



Huron Pines is a conservation organization based out of Grayling that serves 11 counties. Projects include: river restoration, watershed management, conservation leadership and land stewardship. 



Scott’s position is focusing on place-based education and working as the liaison between the schools and GLSI. Place-based education is an integrated strategy and educational process encompassing and enhancing student academic achievement, environmental stewardship, and community engagement and vitality. Hands-on, place-based education is a proven method for developing knowledgeable and active stewards of the environment.



Huron Pines Americorps is focused on protecting the Great Lakes and environmental resources through hands-on placed based learning in the community. The GLSI program will be awarding mini grants of $6,000.  To date they have 11 current projects and 2 proposed projects.  The schools involved represent six counties.  For more information on these projects go to www.nemiglsi.org. 



If you have an idea for a project to promote environmental stewardship or have any questions about the GLSI program, contact Scott at scott.purdy@noaa.gov. 



Jeff added that the Americorps program is helping the sanctuary reach out to other counties and helping us get involved with more natural resource based issues.



FRIENDS OF THUNDER BAY NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARY

Thunder Bay NMS launched the Friends of TBNMS at the 10-year anniversary party in September.  Our Friends group is one of seven friends group among the 14 sanctuaries.

The Friends group has three board members: Carol Shafto, Chuck Wiesen, and Judy Stillion, and is supported by sanctuary staff Jeff Gray and Meaghan Black.   Meaghan will be the coordinator and main contact for the Friends. The Friends of TBNMS is a partnership with the Community Foundation for Northeast Michigan.  All of the funds stay local and are invested into an endowment to keep TBNMS going.  Most of the funds will be used for education programs and for the GLMHC.



Chuck Wiesen spoke on behalf of the Friends of TBNMS.  Chuck read the following statement:



As a member of the advisory council of Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary and the Friends of Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary I ask you to become financially involved with our Friends group.



Since sanctuary designation in 2000 we have been blessed with wonderful research and exploration sites, awesome staff, interns, and volunteers, and the ongoing interest of our community.



Local, state, federal, college and university, and other sanctuary partners have helped us expand the scope of our research, training, exploration, and media sharing far what would have been possible given current federal and state funding levels. Thankfully grants have brought us over $6 million for special projects and research.



As we began our management plan review process in late 2006 it became clear to all of us that the creative ideas flowing from our staff and partners required funding in excess of what was available from traditional sources. Given a history of continuing resolution funding our plan concluded that we must “develop partnerships and identify outside funding to support sanctuary operations and resource protection, education and outreach, and research programs”.



In 2009 TBNMS began to discuss the development of a foundation presence. Nearly a year later, and with the assistance of the National Marine Sanctuary Foundation and the Community Foundation for Northeast Michigan, Friends of Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary was introduced to the community. With a board of Judi Stillion, Carol Shafto, and Chuck Wiesen, staff assistance from Meaghan Black, and IRS 501-C (3) status we have, to date, received personal commitments, donation box, and store revenue in excess of $14,000.00. 



Staff is 100% on board with Friends. With 100% support from SAC we can approach individuals and organizations with a firm foundation. Please consider financially helping a group you support now with time and talent. 



Carol Shafto reiterated what Chuck said, she also feels it is important to say that everyone on our advisory council is on board with the Friends of TBNMS.  Doesn’t matter the dollar amount, just the status of having the backing of the entire SAC is important when soliciting other donations.  Carol added that you can pay your pledges in installments.



Jeff referenced Dan Basta’s document Straight Talk (see attached).  He says we need to find new ways to do things.





Jeff said that the Friends of TBNMS is off to a great start, and has even taken over operating the sanctuary store.  Keep your eye open for some major changes in the store, new marketing, new items, etc.  Sarah Waters is still the contact person for the store.



The funds raised by the Friends campaign go into the endowment and are managed by the CFNEM.  Funds brought in by the store will be put into a spendable account.



Don Beem suggested we add who the checks should be made out to and where the donations should be sent onto the Friends’ brochure.



Deb Pardike asked what members of the Friends receive?  Annual report, etc.?  She suggested we need to have a plan to keep them engaged or make them feel involved.  Jeff said yes, they will receive the newsletter and Meaghan is developing a full communications plan.



Please contact meaghan.black@noaa.gov for more information on joining the Friends or if you have any questions about the Friends of TBNMS.



SANCTUARY UPDATE



Mooring Buoy Program – Wayne Lusardi

Prior to 2003, the sanctuary did not place buoys, so in order for divers to find the shipwrecks, they went out with the coordinates, dropped an anchor, and dragged it until it hooked into the shipwreck. Now, we install mooring buoys, that don’t touch the wreck and provide divers with a direct ascent and descent line to the wrecks.



By the end of last season we had 23 sites moored, which include a variety of schooners, sailing craft, paddle wheelers, etc.  Two different types of buoys for deep and shallow wrecks.



All of the wrecks that currently have mooring systems are in or near Thunder Bay, except Middle Island sinkhole and Besser Bell wreck.  Buoys are seasonal.  Put in early in the season (April) and take out late in the season. 



Hope to have 59 sites in a couple of years. To date, we have the permits for all 59 of those sites.



Permitting process goes through state and federal agencies.  Mooring buoy program spread out throughout the entire year.  First goes through DNRE, joint permit with the US Army Corps of Engineers.  Costs $500, no matter how many sites are on the permit, so we try to get as many on one permit as possible.  Once approved by the state it goes to the US Coast Guard because we are placing a buoy on the surface.  Permit is generally good forever, but they are subject for review.



Carol stated that the mooring buoys were the one positive thing everyone involved in the sanctuary’s designation could agree on, fishermen, divers, etc.  







Education and Outreach – Cathy Green

Story on CNN last couple of days – Two Brothers Nantucket Whaling ship Found on NOAA 2009 Maritime Heritage Cruise in the Papahanaumokuakea Marine National Monument. It has also been on the front page of the New York Times.  Cathy and Tane both worked on this project in 2008.  Dive team working along the shore of the northwest Hawaiian Islands.  Found two brand new whaling ship sites during this project.  Confirmed it in 2010 and announced it on the 188th anniversary of its sinking last Friday.



National Endowment for Humanities Landmarks of American History & Cultural Workshop –

Inviting college faculty from around the country to come here this summer to learn about maritime history and nautical archaeology and how they can incorporate in their classrooms.  If you know anyone involved in community college, they can apply for this one-week workshop.



Bay Watershed Education & Training (B-WET) - Cathy is working on bringing this NOAA program to the Great Lakes.  The program is centered on getting students and teachers out in the watershed itself.  $1-million program for the entire Great Lakes region which will award grants to organizations doing environmental education. These grants will be renewable grants, not just one-time grants.  NOAA is still waiting for the funding to go through.  



Exhibit Update

Windlass – volunteer project is finishing up will be moved to the exhibits soon.



Alpena Public Schools Art Hop – Student art show set up in May.  There will be 35 locations throughout Alpena County that will be featuring art of APS students K-12. Brand new this year.  Opening reception will be held at the GLMHC for the students when the exhibit opens.  There is also a new art gallery at the junior high, they have the Wieland Focus Mural on display that was produced during last summer’s Maritime Festival.



Photographer Gretchen Dorian – showcasing her photos here in the GLMHC. She was here last summer to photograph the North American Yngling races.



Great Lakes Discovery – Exhibit at the Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum, worked with the Great Lakes Environmental Research Lab (GLERL) to develop it. GLMHC will be hosting this exhibit over the summer, it is scheduled to arrive here in May.



Pewabic Exhibit – This was the original exhibit for the sanctuary, first at the Federal Building then at the GLMHC.  It has gotten a third life at the Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum as a partner to the Great Lakes Discovery exhibit.  The Bay County Historical Museum has requested to host the Pewabic exhibit for 2011-2013.



Spring Programs & Outreach Events:

	Spring Break Movie Matinee

	ROV Programs

	Girl Scout Overnight at the Museum

	Ready, Set, Shipwreck

	Partnering with the Friends of the Plaza Pool

Snorkel at the pool to get comfortable with snorkel equipment, then in the summer time the group will go out and snorkel a shipwreck.



Earth Day Celebrations at the GLMHC, April 21-22, 2011:

	Earth Day School Fair 

	A Sea Change Film

	Lake Invaders Film

	Huron Pines volunteer event



Shipboard programs for spring, include school and adult programs aboard the Lady Michigan. 



Sea Story Time for preschoolers is February 25 – March 25, 10am-11am.



March 12th ROV Workshop for Educators (teachers, 4H leaders, girl scout leaders, etc.)



April 30th ROV Competition  - If you want to volunteer contact Sarah Waters or Meaghan Black.



Midwest Heartland Travel Showcase – largest showcase for motor coach tours.  This tour is for the people that sell the tours. TBNMS is partnering with CVB and other local organizations to make this happen.  Twenty-nine tour operators signed up to come to Alpena tomorrow night, reception at Besser Museum and dinner at John A. Lau.  The tour group will come to GLMHC on Thursday morning and will have lunch prepared by Charity Island Dinner Cruises.  The plan is to show them a great time so they recommend us to other groups.



Quiet Water Symposium – Lansing

Great Lakes Shipwreck Festival - Ann Arbor

Ghost Ships Festival - Milwaukee



Website Update – New images, new pages, online form available that people can fill out on the website, including group tour forms, and a new calendar of events.



Glass Bottom Boat - The boat will be starting operations in the spring, probably late May or early June, eventually having two trips out per day.  The boat can take up to 120 passengers.  It will be operating from the TBNMS dock, with tickets being sold through the Sanctuary Store.  It is run by a private company; we are not operating the vessel.



PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Meek mentioned that when she helped with the boat raffle she heard the comment a lot that the sanctuary doesn’t need funds because it is funded by the government.  She hopes that we don’t hear that when we are seeking donations for the Friends group.  Barb Meek appreciated getting Thunderstruck, it is available through website or Facebook. She suggested putting some of the history of the sanctuary in the newsletter.



ADJOURN

8:50pm
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DRAFT

Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary

Advisory Council



- August 16, 2011 Meeting Minutes-



Date: August 16, 2011

Time: 6:30pm 

Location: Great Lakes Maritime Heritage Center, 500 W. Fletcher Street, Alpena, MI					



MEETING ATTENDEES			

NOAA: Jeff Gray, Meaghan Black, Sarah Waters, Harriet Smith, Pat Labadie

State of Michigan: Wayne Lusardi

SAC Members:	Olin Joynton, Vera Kavanaugh, Lynda VanDusen, Carol Shafto, Carl Bourdelais, Jerry Meek, Deb Parkike, 

SAC Alternates:  Shari Davis, Chuck Wiesen, Dennis Bodem, Don Newport, Jim Dessenberg, 

John McConnell, 

Ex-officio Member: None

Public:  Barb Meek

Media: Patty Ramus, The Alpena News

										

WELCOME AND ACTION ITEMS

Olin called the meeting to order, introductions were made. 



Dennis Bodem made a motion to approve the February meeting minutes.  Chuck Wiesen seconded the motion.  All were in favor.



The October constituent report assignments are:   

	Diving – Steve Kroll/John McConnell

	Business/Economic Development – Carl Bourdelais/Donald Newport



For future agendas constituent reports should be kept to 10 minutes with 5 minutes for discussion.  If a report is going to take longer, the SAC member should contact Jean ahead of time.

	

CONSTITUENT REPORTS

Tourism – Deb Pardike/Dennis Bodem

Deb and Dennis broke their report into two sections.  Dennis focused on the visitor center and changes that have been made, or need to be made, to allow access by all visitors including the handicapped.  Accomplishments over the five years since the building opened include better lighting and appropriate signage.  Improvements still need to be made including increasing the size of the elevator and correcting several parking lot issues such as the distance from the parking lot to the door.  Dennis also briefed the SAC on a presentation that was given by Roger Brook from Destination Development, a company that helps launch community and economic development.  Roger and his group came to Alpena as “secret shoppers.”  They had many positive things to say about the Great Lakes Heritage Center.  Comments included good cross selling, a wonderful theater and well-designed store.  Suggestions for changes included reducing the number of words on our outdoor signage, streamlining our name, and adding more stories about the people involved with the shipwrecks.



Deb focused on the results of a survey they gave to local businesses frequented by tourists.  Survey questions centered around visitor experience at the Great Lakes Maritime Heritage Center.  36 businesses were contacted either by e-mail or in person.  15 businesses responded.  The respondents included restaurants, gas stations, service, retail, transportation, attractions, and lodging.  Deb and Dennis wanted to know:

· The business owner’s perception of the GLMHC

· Suggestions to improve visitor experience

· How they get information about the GLMHC

· How they disseminate information to staff

· Suggestions to improve getting information

Overall the results were very positive and can be seen in attachment 1.



Higher Education – Olin Joynton/Chuck Wiesen

Olin has been working with Brad Barr, Senior Policy Advisor at the Office of National Marine Sanctuaries, exploring current and potential partnerships between the National Marine Sanctuary system and Community College programs.  To better position the sanctuary system to take advantage of these opportunities, a data-call was conducted across the NMS system to determine what is currently being done with Community Colleges as well as what new programs and initiatives might be proposed to new and current Community College partners to support stewardship activities.  Specifically, the following information was requested: 1) provide a brief summary of any current partnerships with community colleges you have ongoing at your sites, 2) provide a short summary regarding any proposals for partnerships with community colleges you have on the table or in discussion, and 3) offer any creative ideas for how we might use this opportunity to our (and our community college partners’) advantage.  Results from the data call can be found in attachment 2.



Olin also gave a brief summary on the success of the NEH workshop.  United by Water: Exploring American History through the Shipwrecks and Maritime Landscapes of the Great Lakes was well received by the participants and considered a success by Alpena Community College and Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary Staff.  If anyone would like to see the evaluations and comments, contact Olin Joynton or Cathy Green.



Education – Shari Davis

Shari was pleased to report that great things are happening in education at Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary.  The front liners – those dealing directly with the public – are doing a wonderful job with consistent, accurate, and user friendly messaging.  



The VES are seeing an increased demand for maps and brochures.  One concern is consistency with the naming of vessels.  Shari suggested that a vessel that may be known by more than one name include a tag such as “also known as.”  In addition, Shari stated that it is imperative to have the dates on all maps and brochures so the user knows it is the most up to date version.



The biggest challenge education is facing at the moment is the rate at which the program and the public interest is growing.  Some of that growth, Shari feels, can be attributed to the changes that occurred during the summer of 2011 including the addition of the Lady Michigan.



SPECIAL PRESENTATION: Sonar by Nick Forfinski, Navigation Response Team 4



Nick Forfinski is with the Navigation Response Team 4, part of the Office of Coast Survey.  Nick spent much of the summer surveying the coast line of Thunder Bay.  Nick’s presentation to the SAC focused on multibeam and sidescan sonar.  Nick discussed basic concepts, how they are used, and gave different examples of both.  Nick gave the same presentation at the NEH workshop.



SANCTUARY UPDATE – Jeff Gray

[bookmark: _GoBack]Working with M-DOT on signage at Johnson and Ninth.



During the summer John Brooks provided staff - including Tane Casserly, Stephanie Gandulla, and Joey Jackson - in-house film production training.  Hopefully this will lead to more vignettes both above and below the water. 



Updates on the Lady Michigan include:

· It has been well received by the several thousand passengers that have travelled aboard

· The education team has been able to have a person on board narrating the cruises

· There has been no formal advertising

· A reminder – the Lady Michigan is owned and operated by a private company

· The numbers are exceeding the owners’ expectations

· Chuck Wiesen added that there are no less than 7-8 different states represented on every cruise and the crew is excellent



The advertising that has come out of Project Shiphunt has been incredible.  The film will be released August 29th in Saginaw.



Many were aware that Senator Levin and Dr. Lubchenco had visited Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary.  This was the first visit by the head of NOAA.  The visit came about during an expansion discussion.  Senator Levin invited Dr. Lubchenco to visit TBNMS.



PUBLIC COMMENT

None.



ADJOURN

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm
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Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary


Advisory Council


- October 18, 2011 Meeting Minutes-

Date: October 18, 2011

Time: 6:30pm 

Location: Great Lakes Maritime Heritage Center, 500 W. Fletcher Street, Alpena, MI







MEETING ATTENDEES





NOAA: Jeff Gray, Jean Prevo, Tane Casserley, Phil Hartmeyer, Harriet Smith, Chuck Bennett, Meaghan Black

State of Michigan: Wayne Lusardi

SAC Members:
 Olin Joynton, Deb Pardike, Mark Upham, Don Beem, Lynda VanDusen, Kathleen Hubbard, Steve Kroll, Caro Shafto, Jeff Kowalski 

SAC Alternates:  Dennis Bodem, Joe Sobczak, Jim Dessenberg, John McConnell,  Mark Upham, Jerry Meek, Shari Davis, Chuck Wiesen, John McVeety

Ex-officio Member: None

Public:  None

Media: The Alpena News

WELCOME AND ACTION ITEMS

Olin called the meeting to order. 

John McConnell made a motion to approve the August meeting minutes.  Lynda VanDusen seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

2012 proposed meeting dates were approved (see attached list).


CONSTITUENT REPORTS


Diving – Steve Kroll

Joe Sobczak and Steve Kroll agreed that they both had a good season as far as diver go and a pretty good retail season as well.  It’s not quite back to how it was five or ten years ago, but it has increased over the last year.  There appeared to more divers coming and going and checking in, but they are more self-supportive.  Charters were the same as last year.  Saw more private diving boats out on the lake than last year, so there appears to be an increase in the number of divers in Thunder Bay.  

Steve has started a dive shop in Alpena, sharing space with Green Planet Extreme. 

Deb Pardike asked, “What do you contribute the increase in scuba diving to?”  Steve said he didn’t know, he thinks people are getting fed up with the economy and have started spending again and having more fun in life. Tired of the doom and gloom.

Business/Economic Development – Carl Bourdelais

Postponed until the next meeting.

2011 SAC SUMMIT REPORT – Steve Kroll

Steve attended the 2011 Summit in place of Olin Joynton who was unable to attend the meeting in Savannah, GA.

Steve mentioned that Dan Basta used the phrase “use sanctuaries to project, not just to project.”  Steve noticed that we were already ahead of the other sanctuaries in that aspect.


Main thing is to emphasize the fact that sanctuaries do provide jobs, not just employees of the sanctuary, but around the sanctuary area as well.  Other businesses do benefit from the sanctuary being here.

One interesting comment Dan had was that some of the budget problems that are out there are created because the money trickles down from NOAA, so don’t need to talk necessarily to congress, should be talking more to NOAA.


The monies the sanctuary is receiving haven’t increased nor have the employees; however, the state parks have increased.  Maybe new protected sites would produce more money for the program.


Emphasized that back in the 70’s the greatest investment the government made was in protecting the environment, he thought we needed to try to make that sort of thing happen again and capitalize on the mistakes that have been made.

Do your own expansion, do not wait for congress.


Other topics addressed at the SAC Summit were:


· Ideas on how to put more attention or emphasis on the sanctuary, like History Channel, Deep Sea Detectives, etc.

· SAC members and alternates pictures as part of our website 

· Sanctuaries need to be a facilitator between other agencies


· Marine spatial planning

· Youth Seat on Sanctuary Advisory Councils 

· James Delgado did a great presentation which encouraged all of the sites to incorporate their maritime history to attract more people to their sanctuaries 

· Sanctuary Foundation emphasized that they exist to support the sanctuaries  

Steve also attended Capitol Hill Ocean’s week to give a presentation about the economic benefits created by Thunder Bay National Marine Sanctuary on the Alpena area.

Steve was also selected to serve on the Marine Protected Areas Federal advisory committees.

NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARIES WEST COAST OCEAN ACIDIFICATION ACTION PLAN – Olin Joynton

Ties back to an action this council took a year or so ago to support the other sanctuaries’ research on ocean acidification.  West Coast Region worked together to formulate an action plan.  This action plan was distributed to the SAC prior to the meeting. Olin distributed the basic 7 strategies to be used (see attached).

Jeff said the effects of acidification aren’t as abundant in the great lakes, but there are scientists currently studying this.

FRIENDS OF THUNDER BAY NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARY – Meaghan Black

Store finished out the summer season with really great numbers, increased sales and new merchandise.  Hoping to get the online store up and running for the holiday season.

Always looking for new ways to raise money.  Next summer we will be renting bikes.  Hope is to get sponsorship throughout the community to support the purchase of the bikes.  If anyone knows of an organization interested in sponsoring a bike, please let Meaghan know.

Rolling out the annual campaign.  Mailing out to a larger group of potential donors this year.  Looking for donors at all levels.  To do the annual campaign, the staff went through an exercise on spheres of influence, “Who do we touch?”  Next year ideally would like the SAC to go through this same exercise.


SANCTUARY UPDATE – Jeff Gray

Autonomous Underwater Vehicles in NOAA’s Office of Coast Survey - Rob Downs

(See attached one-pager.)

2011 Research Update 

Project Shiphunt premiered on August 30, 2011.  Great media coverage.  Film is being entered into film festivals around the country, trying to get permission from Sony to play it on our local television station.  The sanctuary education team is working with Sony to develop educational materials.


The Great Lakes Environmental Research Lab hosted their all staff retreat at TBNMS.  Many of the folks hadn’t been here before, great exposure.  Dan Basta was here to speak at their retreat.

Mooring Buoy Report- 

First good weather window, staff will start pulling the last 20 buoys.  In the last month, four new mooring buoy systems were installed for the following wrecks: 


American Union


North Bay wreck


Albany


Heart Failure


Translation/City of Alpena Log Update

Earlier this spring the sanctuary received a log book from the City of Alpena, 1889-1903.  Handwriting is impossible to read in some places.  Working on trying to transcribe the logs.  Began the translation process with about 30 people from across the region.  Eventually the log will be digital.  Margeret Ricker from ACC is taking this on as a class project.

In conjunction with the log book project, Sarah Waters and Pat Saker are working on installing an exhibit on the City of Alpena in the GLMHC.  

Great Lakes B-WET – Cathy Green


Cathy will be administering a NOAA education competitive grant program. Congressionally directed funds, spread throughout the country.  Cathy will be the program manager for this initiative focused on place-based education working with students to become stewards of the lake.


First grant competition started August 1, with applications due October 7, received 42 incredible applications requesting over $4 million.

Funded by the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative.  Anticipated to award 10-12 grants in FY12.  Hoping to award no later than May 2012.  Similar cycle next year, announcement out in July, applications in the beginning of October. 


Hoping it will be a long-term program here in the great lakes but there is no guarantee that it will be permanent. 

Education Programs

· Thunder Run – Oct. 26-Oct. 27

· Thunder Bay River Watershed Project & TBNMS ROV program.  Through a grant we received ROV kits in a bag.  Students will race fan boats in the river and then they will also get to build their very own ROV.  Approximately 200 students will participate.

· Sea Story Time – 3-5 year olds 


Outreach


· Lecture Series – An Evening of Archaeology starting Thursday, Oct. 20, 6:00pm.


· Alpena County Library Authors in the Fall – Thursday at 7:00pm 


· The Living Great Lakes, Jerry Dennis


· Halloween Trick or Treat, Oct. 28 from 5-7pm. Pumpkin carving extravaganza on Oct. 26 at 5:00pm.

PUBLIC COMMENT


None.

ADJOURN


Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm. 





























































































